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TOWNER COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
May 3, 2022

The Towner County Commissioners met in regular session on May 3, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. in the meeting room of the county courthouse.  Chairman Doug Berg called the meeting to order.  Present were Vice Chairman David Lagein, Commissioners Matt Odermann, Bob Hallaway and Lance Teubner.  Also present was States Attorney Josh Frey.
Motion to approve the agenda was made by Lagein and seconded by Odermann.  All Commissioners voted aye, motion carried.
Motion to approve the minutes of the April 5, 2022 regular meeting and April 12, 2022 special meeting was made by Odermann and seconded by Teubner.  All Commissioners voted aye, motion carried.  
Troy Reemtsma, Legion Commander, stated the Legion would like to make a storage closet into another access to the bathroom as the existing entrance goes through a secure gaming area. The American Legion would pay the costs of the project.  Motion by Lagein, seconded by Odermann to approve the project.  All Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed.  
Building Maintenance Supervisor Bill Voight stated the structural engineering firm would be here today to assess the Courthouse.  Voight also stated the windows in the Courthouse would be installed soon, depending on weather.  
Sheriff Hillier is working on the border patrol 2023 grant. He stated the grant will cover a new vehicle but not he extra equipment that goes on it.  Hillier stated they are still dealing with quite a few mental health issue calls.  
Road Supervisor Kevin Rinas stated that with the current weather, there is not much they can do except mark closed road.  Rinas stated any culverts over 36 inches would not be available until after August due to delivery delays.  Emergency Manager Lori Beck stated that FEMA would be available for County and Township roads as there is substantial damage and the Governor had declared an emergency.  Road damage and conditions were discussed.  
Motion by Lagein, seconded by Hallaway to approve a resolution to accept the low bid on BRO-0048(022) to be awarded to Mikkelsen Aggregates LLC for $1,026,321.45.  Upon roll call vote, Commissioners Teubner, Berg, Hallaway and Lagein voted aye.  Commissioner Odermann voted nay.  Motion passed.  The Consultant Interview Committee presented their recommendation of KLJ Engineering, LLC to be contracted as the construction engineering firm for BRO-0048(022).  Two firms were interviewed.  KLJ Engineering received a score of 421 and Wold Engineering received a score of 420 out of a possible 480.  Motion to accept the recommendation of the committee and contract with KLJ Engineering was made by Hallaway, and seconded by Teubner.  Upon roll call vote, all Commissioners voted aye. Motion passed.  
Motion by Odermann, seconded by Hallaway to approve a resolution to adopt the Towner County Hazard Mitigation Plan as approved by the Federal Emergency Management Agency.  All Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed.  
Motion by Odermann, seconded by Hallaway to approve a resolution declaring Towner County a state of emergency due to snow and rain.  All Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed.  
The County Commissioners discussed the City of Cando assessor situation.  The current assessor for the City, Jerry Ratzlaff, has resigned.  The Commissioners discussed the possibility of the County taking over the assessment duties for the City of Cando.  County Auditor Morlock would attend a City Council meeting.  
Towner County Housing would like to contract with Ramsey County. The Housing Board asked that the County acknowledge the contract in the County minutes of record.  
Motion to approve deeds of foreclosed properties from the County to the respective Cities and previous owners by Lagein, and seconded by Odermann.  All Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed. 
Motion to pay election workers $12 per hour was made by Teubner, and seconded by Odermann.  All Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed.  
Election applications, which were mailed 2 weeks ago, have not been received by residents in the northern part of the County.  The County Auditor will check with the post office and start a campaign through the paper, Facebook and the County website promoting the applications for those who want to vote by mail.    
Cash rent of County land to Kevin Hettwer was discussed.  The rate is currently at $30 per acre and the three-year contract is up at the end of this year. Commissioner Lagein will talk with Hettwer to negotiate a price.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Applications for ARPA funds were discussed at length.   Motion by Odermann, seconded by Hallaway to commit $116, 451 of ARPA funding for the Radio SIRN project. Upon roll call vote, all Commissioners voted aye, motion passed. Motion by Lagein, seconded by Odermann to commit $11,951 of the ARPA funding to be used to install an HVAC in the extension meeting room.  Upon roll call vote, all Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed.  Motion by Odermann, seconded by Teubner to allocate $48,500 of the ARPA funding to be used to purchase a County pickup for the road department.  Upon roll call vote, all Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed.  Motion by Odermann, seconded by Lagein to allocate $36,240 to the Emergency Manager for the purchase of a vehicle.  Upon roll call vote, all Commissioners voted aye.  Motion passed. 
The next meeting was set for June 7.    
The meeting adjourned by motion.
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